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Hello and welcome to our third edition of the WILL Trial Newsletter.  

We hope that you are enjoying the recent warm weather and the start of the 

summer season.  

We are extremely excited to inform you that we have our first two sites open to 

recruitment!! Leeds Teaching Hospitals NHS Trust and Guy’s & St Thomas’ NHS 

Foundation Trust. We look forward to our first recruit! Good luck team!!  
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WILL Trial 

Main phase 
Thanks to all sites that have expressed interest in WILL. We will shortly be      

contacting sites to invite them to take part in the main phase of the trial.  

First WILL teleconference 
Our first teleconference will be on Wednesday 12th June 13.30 – 14.30. 

Dial in details: UK Freefone: 0800 917 1956, Participant passcode: 58518358 # 

 

We hope that you can join us as it will be a great opportunity to ask questions and 

get to know the WILL team and other sites. Please can you let us know if you can 

join us (or are unable to) by emailing ‘WILL@trials.bham.ac.uk’? 

Database 
The test database server is still unavailable. We apologise for this. We do not yet 

have a timeline for resolution, but we have been reassured by the University of  

Birmingham that this situation will be temporary.   

 

On a positive note, the live database is ready to use. Sue and Julie have been    

delivering paper database training using the WILL CRFs. As soon as green light to 

open to recruitment is issued, you will be given access to the live database. 

Thank you for your patience. 

RaDaR 
We are very happy to have the support of the National Registry of Rare Kidney      

Diseases (RaDaR), a Renal Association initiative designed to pull together information 

from patients with certain rare kidney conditions, such as chronic kidney disease in 

pregnancy. These women are eligible for inclusion in WILL as long as they have no 

evidence of superimposed pre-eclampsia and meet other inclusion/exclusion criteria. 

Additional information about chronic kidney disease in pregnancy, for mothers and     

for clinicians, can be obtained at ‘www.rarerenal.org’.  

 

Open to recruitment!! 



Consent forms 
Consent can be obtained by any GCP trained doctor, midwife or nurse named on the 

site signature and delegation log (as per local policy). 

All sections of the consent form need to be initialled, signed, name printed and   

dated by the woman. 

We will be providing carbon copies of the consent form and will send sites further 
copies when they are running low. The original (white) copy should be sent to the 
WILL trial team at BCTU, either by post (envelopes provided) or by email to            
WILLtrial@nhs.net account from an nhs.net email.  
A further copy should be given to the woman, a copy placed in the woman’s 

maternity notes (or scanned electronically onto her notes), and a copy 

placed in the site file. 
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Please don’t hesitate to   
contact us if you need  

anything.  

Website Facebook  Twitter  

FAQ 
Q. Can women be offered membrane sweeps before 40 weeks if they are in the       
expectant care arm of WILL?  

A. Membrane sweeping is a form of induction, and although not as effective as      
pharmacological or other mechanical means, it should not be done before 40 weeks in 
the expectant care arm. It should also not be relied upon as a reliable form of induction 
in the planned early term birth group. Please record on the Delivery Page of the       
database if it is performed, whether successful or not. 
 

Site Initiation visit update 
Poole Hospital SIV 

Consent Form 

New mobile numbers: 

Sue: 07773970879  

Julie: 07970338451  

Site SIV date Database training 

Leeds Teaching Hospitals NHS Trust 27/02/2019 
15/04/2019, 
02/05/2019 

Bradford Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust 28/02/2019 15/05/2019 

Guys & St. Thomas’ NHS Foundation Trust 05/03/2019 05/04/2019 

Liverpool Women’s NHS Foundation Trust 06/03/2019 14/05/2019 

Croydon Health Services NHS Trust 07/03/2019 07/05/2019 

West Middlesex University Hospital 04/04/2019 02/05/2019 

Birmingham Women’s & Children’s NHS Foundation Trust 12/04/2019 07/06/2019 

Nottingham University Hospitals NHS Trust 26/04/2019 26/04/2019 

University Hospitals of Leicester NHS Trust 17/05/2019 17/05/2019 

Poole Hospital NHS Foundation Trust 21/05/2019 21/05/2019 

University Hospital Southampton 29/05/2019 29/05/2019 

Manchester University NHS Foundation Trust 01/07/2019 01/07/2019 

Norfolk and Norwich University Hospitals NHS Foundation 
Trust 

03/07/2019 03/07/2019 

https://www.facebook.com/The-WILL-trial-961005857434688/
https://twitter.com/WillTrial
https://www.birmingham.ac.uk/research/activity/mds/trials/bctu/trials/womens/WILL/WILL.aspx

